IPC website- testimonial for Francis Lyons
My Irish born husband, Francis, died in early February after an excruciating 17 month battle with cancer. As the end of his life approached, he decided he wanted the last rites to be administered before he died. Not being members of a local parish left us rudderless, until we were directed to the Irish Pastoral Center and to Peggy Davis Mullen and Father Dan Finn. Peggy reached out soon after I left a message for her and I will never forget the phone call. She was so kind, so reassuring, so present- she was a gift. Within a couple of days, Peggy and Father Dan visited Francis at our home where we drank tea, shared stories, and, Father Dan gave my husband his blessing. There were prayers and we sang a hymn led by Father Dan- it was lovely. When the decision was made to have a Memorial Service instead of the traditional Mass of Christian Burial,  Father Dan agreed to  join us at the funeral home the night before the service,  where he shared prayers and hymns with our family, neighbors, and, friends. The entire experience with Irish Pastoral Center, Father Dan, and, Peggy will stay with me forever.  They were there for me when I needed a steady hand, and, guidance navigating toward my husband’s end of life.  I am  eternally grateful- thank you.
